
It is unconscionable that people should be coerced into taking an 

experimental Emergency Use Authorized mRNA treatments under 

threat of losing their livelihoods.  

There have been no long-term studies into the safety and efficacy of 

these treatments. These treatments do not appear to be safe or 

effective.  

Pfizer’s own exclusionary criteria for test subjects in its phase 2 clinical 

trials excludes all but the healthiest subjects –why is Pfizer cherry 

picking test subjects? Because Pfizer knows these treatments are not 

safe. 

Healthcare organizations and providers are being incentivized by the 

federal government to mandate these mRNA treatments.   

The CDC's own co-morbidity adjusted covid death rate shows only 22k 

died from covid alone or only 5% of the reported cases so the hysteria 

is not justified by the numbers.  

The risks of these treatments outweigh the benefits as the numbers of 

deaths and debility continues to grow each day as seen on the CDC's 

Vaccine Adverse Event Reporting System. 

HB248 is desperately needed to protect public health from the massed 

hysteria and tyranny that this questionable pandemic has created. 
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